
1£ 
Ceann Feidhme/Seitbhise, 
Seirbhisi agus Sceimeanna Naisiunta 

Oifig Uimh. 3, Coimpleasc Oifige Chill 
Chriona, Chill Chainnigh 

Deputy David Cullinane, T.D., 
Dail Eireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 

PQ : 22649/25 

Head of Function/Service www.hse.ie 
National Services & Schemes @hselive 

Health Service Executive, Office No. 3, t 087 2668759 
Kilcreene, Kilkenny e catherinet.donohoe@hse.iE 

6th May, 2025 

To ask the Minister for Health to provide a breakdown of those treated for endometriosis 
abroad under the Cross-Border Healthcare Directive from 2018 to date in 2025, in tabular 
form. 

Dear Deputy Cullinane, 

I refer to your parliamentary question referenced above, which was passed to the HSE for response. 

I regret I am unable to provide the information as requested. We do not record information in respect of 
patient diagnosis when recording reimbursements under the Cross Border Healthcare Directive. Patients 
accessing healthcare in respect of endometriosis may do so from a variety of specialties, for example but 
not limited to, general surgery, gynaecology, physiotherapy, etc. 

I am genuinely sorry I cannot be of assistance to you in relation to this query. 

Yours sincerely, 

Catherine Donohoe 
Head of Function/Service 


